

Klinginsmith, Gregg <klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us>

School Board Notes September 8, 2022

1 message

Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> Reply-To: Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> To: klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us

Thu, Sep 8, 2022 at 10:39 PM

Hello Warren County R-III Families,

Below is information from the September 8, 2022 Warren County R-III School Board meeting.

Retirements

Congratulations to Cresia Stark, Randy Kindschuh, Dr. Sandy Borgman, Greg Williams, and Rita Ricker on your retirements at the end of the 22-23 school year. Thank you all for your many years of service to the children of the Warren County R-III School District.





New Hires

Congratulations and welcome to Bridget Hollocher as a Parent Educator, Cierra Matthews as a paraprofessional at Warrior Ridge, and Gerri Smith as a paraprofessional at Rebecca Boone.

Recognitions

This evening the board of education recognized our parent organizations that support our students. Thank you for all you do to support our students!

FFA Alumni President- Denise Dent.

Big Red Booster President- Maesie Payne.

Rebecca Boone Elementary PTO President- Julie King.

Warrior Ridge Elementary PTO CO- Presidents- Rebecca Fletcher and Casey Burton.

Daniel Boone Elementary PTO President- Tiffany Rebura.

Music Booster President- Chris McCall



Superintendent Reports

Director of Transportation, David Tinnin, gave an update on transportation.

Curriculum Coordinators, Thea Etcher and Dr. Carrie Strunk, gave an update on curriculum and professional development.

Assistant Superintendent, Dr. Brad Ross, gave an update on staffing.

Superintendent, Dr. Gregg Klinginsmith, gave an update on the comprehensive school improvement plan (CSIP) and district finances.

A representative from Life Savers gave a presentation on organ donation. A new state statute requires school boards to allow recognized organizations that provide unbiased information on organ donation an opportunity to present to the school board.

All program evaluations can be found on BoardDocs. Here is a link.

Contracts and Agreements

The Warren County R-III Board of Education approved contracts and agreements for:

- An agreement with All Encompassing Education was approved to be in compliant with state regulations on their seclusion and restraint policy.
- An agreement for a storage facility for the Early Childhood Special Education (ECSE) Facility was approved for a total cost of \$10,901.70. This will be paid for out of ECSE budgeted funds.

All contracts and agreements can be found on BoardDocs. Here is a link.

Old Business

Since the district received federal stimulus funds during COVID, the district is required to approve the "Safe Return to In-Person Instruction and Continuity of Services Plan" every six months through September 2023. The plan was approved. Some language was removed from the plan. Here is a link to the full plan.

All old business items can be found on BoardDocs. Here is a link.

New Business

The Annual Secretary to the Board Report (ASBR) was approved. The district officially ended the 21-22 school year with an operational fund balance of 35.29%.

A one hour latchkey position was increased to a three hour latchkey position due to an increase in latchkey enrollment at Rebecca Boone.

All new business items can be found on BoardDocs. Here is a link.

The next school board meeting is on September 22th at 5:00 pm at the Warren County R-III Central Office. The board of education is asking for community input on a potential no tax increase bond issue for April 2024. Your feedback will help guide the district on what facility needs are needed most. This will be an opportunity for the community and the school board to have an open discussion on how to prepare for growth and address future facility needs. No decisions will be made regarding the potential bond issue at this meeting. You are not required to sign up to attend the meeting, but to help us determine if Central Office will be a big enough space to hold the meeting please register using this link. Here is the registration link.

Sincerely,

Gregg Klinginsmith

Superintendent of Schools

Warren County R-III School District

Warren County R-3 School District would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed from our list, please contact Warren County R-3 School District directly. To stop receiving all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.